CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

APRIL 16, 2012
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, April 16, 2012.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent was Council Member Bobby Schmiedeberg.

Also present were Darlene Brown, Rick Sele, and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Storeby made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the agenda.
The clerk reported two water shut off’s for the month.
Rick Sele was in with a building permit application for Cenex.  They would like to build a new convenience store out along State Highway #59 on their lot just south of the cemetery.  Sele presented some blue prints for the layout on the lot as well as a floor plan for the store.  He stated they would like to start the middle of June.  There was a lot of discussion about permits, water and sewer.  The city has no water or sewer lines to the lot and will need to check on what permits are needed.  Although the council indicated support for the project, they did not have enough information yet to act on the permit application.      
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the March 19, 2012 Minutes.

The council had open discussion.  City clean up was discussed.  The annual pet clinic will be held on Tuesday, May 22, 2012 from 5:30 – 7:30 p.m. at the Village Square.  There was discussion about the curb stop for the school gym.  The clerk suggested sending a letter to Widseth, Smith & Nolting asking them to assist in locating and or replacing the curb stop.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to send a letter to WSN regarding the gym curb stop.  The ditch behind Nikki Olson’s house was discussed.  The council would like Glenn Anderson to come and survey it so it can be ditched properly to drain.  Erickson stated that the Maintenance Worker needs to purchase a muffler for the Dodge pickup and a battery for the big generator.  There was discussion about the Maintenance Worker getting a commercial license to spray for mosquitoes at the New Life Bible Camp at the State Park.  The clerk reported that the city received a dividend check for $751.00 from the League of Minnesota Cities Insurance Trust for worker comp premiums paid.   
The council reviewed the claims list for bills.  The clerk did not receive a list of fire department bills this month.  Total claims were $10,101.36 for the month.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.  
Storeby made a motion, seconded by Erickson, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next special council meeting at 9:30 a.m. on Friday, May 4, 2012 for Local Board of Appeal & Equalization. 
___________________________________
Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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